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THE WORD WAS MADE FLESH

And the Word was made flesh and dwelt among us, and we beheld His glory… full of grace and truth. 


                                         John 1:14 

The Lord came into the world and took upon Him a Human in order to put Himself into the power of subjugating the hells and of bringing back to order all things both in the heavens and on earth. 

Since the Lord, by putting on a natural Human, made Himself Divine Truth in ultimates, therefore He is called “the Word,” and it is said that “the Word was made flesh,” and the Divine Truth in ultimates is the Word as to the sense of the letter. This the Lord made Himself by fulfilling all things of the Word concerning Himself in Moses and the Prophets.
Divine Love and Wisdom 221
All things whatever you would that men should do unto you, you also do unto them, for this is the Law and the Prophets.           Matt. 7:12
PASTOR’S NOTES
The Word Made Flesh: What do we celebrate at Christmastime? That the Lord, who is love itself and wisdom itself, came into the world to save us. That the Lord restored order and peace and secured each person’s freedom to choose heaven. That the Lord by His own example shows us the way to bring love and wisdom into ultimates, that is, into actual life in this world, as in heaven, so upon the earth. 

The Lord fulfilled all things of the Word all the way from alpha to omega, from above the heavens down to His very flesh and bones. He shows us that true love and wisdom can reign even in the mundane and difficult situations of this natural world. 

The way we let the Lord lead us in everyday life is by loving our neighbor as ourselves because He asks us to, for then we love the Lord above all and our neighbor as well. This is what the Law and the Prophets, the whole Word, is all about. 

As we approach Christmastime, when we tend to make too much of things like shopping and other externals, and we eat and drink too much and get too little sleep, to the point that we lose track of the spirit of Christmas, let us remember that the Lord made the Word flesh. He brought the Word all the way down into every aspect of life. He is eager to help us do this too, which means that as weak and foolish as we often are, we can make progress. We can follow some simple rules from the Word like the golden rule as a guiding star. We can ponder the innocence of the Lord being born. We can rejoice with the angels: “Glory in the highest to God, and on earth, peace, goodwill among men.” 

Watching children after church: Like the faithful shepherds keeping watch over their flock by night, parents always need to keep an eye on their children. We can’t leave it to other parents, or just hope that the children will behave. A lot of times they will, but they need their shepherds to remind them what not to do. You can invite other parents to come outside with you so you can talk while also keeping watch. 

The Spiral Garden is this Saturday at 6:00 P.M. (See Announcements.)
Adult Services: We will have an adult service in the morning on December 16 before the Tableaux in the afternoon, and on December 23, the day before the Christmas Eve service, also in the afternoon. There will not be a children’s talk at these two morning services. Many parents bring their children to the Tableaux and Christmas Eve services and not to these morning services. Children are always welcome to attend adult services, however, at any time of year. 
Holy Supper will be offered on January 6th in the morning, the first Sunday of the new year. The Lord says, “Behold, I make all things new” (Rev. 21:5).
The Winter Study topic this year will be Uses. You might like to think about arranging yourselves into study groups before the holidays get busy, since classes will begin as soon in the new year as people are ready. (Also see Announcements below.)
The Board of Trustees re-elected Bengt Boyesen as secretary and Peter Genzlinger as business manager. We elected Ian Keal as our new treasurer—thank you, Ian, for stepping up! And thanks to Roger Schrock for your years of faithful service to the society. (Roger will continue to be our representative in relation to the school extension project.) 
*     *    *    *    *     *    *
WORSHIP
Sunday, December 2, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service Usher/Set-up: Paul Schorran

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:  Nursery / Alexandra & Luke; 4 years-K / Seni & Kaspar; 1st-3rd grades / Becky & Brynna; 4th-6th grades / Char; 7th-8th grades / Mark Wyncoll
Sunday, December 9, 9:00 A.M. SPECIAL Young Child’s Service – a silk marionette tableaux of the Christmas story, with readings from the Word. All ages welcome. In the society room to accommodate everyone. The service will start PROMPTLY.  Setup: Seth and Heather King.



10:00 A.M. Family Service.                        Usher/Setup: Matt Heiter
Sunday, December 16, 10:00 A.M Adult Service Usher/Setup: Thos Powell.                                      No children’s talk (though children are welcome) as Tableaux are being presented in the afternoon. 

4:30 and 6:00 P.M. Tableaux Service Ushers/Setup: Gordon McQueen and Cade Cole

Sunday, December 23, 10:00 A.M. Adult Service. Usher/Setup: Roy Odhner

Monday, December 24, 5:00 P.M.                        Family Christmas Service                  Usher/Setup: Justin Hendricks

Sunday, December 30, 10:00 A.M. Family Service. Usher/Setup: Torrey Cooper
CLASSESH
Monday, December 3, 7:15 P.M. Youth Group 




 



 
Conjugial Love class. Brad and Suzanne King’s
Tuesday, December 11 

9:30 A.M. Christmas Doctrinal Class. LMS’s office     

7:30 P.M. Arcana class. 8896-8912, containing an explanation of the external and internal sense of the last seven commandments of the Decalogue given in Exodus, Chapter 20. 


 Kate Pitcairn’s
Thursday, December 13, 10:00 A.M. 



                  Moms’ Morning Class.  Eloné Zimmerman’s      
Wednesday, December 19, 7:30 P.M. Soc. Christmas Doctrinal Class. Let’s see what it means that when the Lord was born, “the Word was made flesh.” How do the Christmas stories show this coming to pass? How does the Lord’s coming as the Word made flesh save us? S and J King’s
EVENTS / MEETINGS
NOVEMBER

Friday, November 30, 7:30-11:30 P.M. Shop Night 
at Roger Schrock’s 
DECEMBER

Saturday, December 1 


10:00 A.M. – 12:00 P.M. CRAFT SALE. Doors open at 9:30 A.M. for vendors.


6:00 P.M. (Begins promptly.) SPIRAL GARDEN
Monday, December 3, 7:30 P.M. Pastor-Selection Committee meets with Bishop Keith.  Library
(Thurs., December 6, Steph Eden at Stony Run. See below.)

(Sunday, December 9, “Nutcracker” in Hamburg. See below.)
Friday, Dec. 14, 3:00 P.M. Christmas Dance Recital presented by Dance Steps Studio.  (See below.)
Friday, December 21, 11:00 A.M. KNCS Christmas Program. All warmly invited. School vacation 
begins when program is over, around noon.   
Bit of JANUARY
Sunday, January 6, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service      with Holy Supper
Monday, January 7, School resumes
Friday, January 11, 6:30 P.M. Feast of Charity (Bengt and Roger at the helm!)


7:45 P.M. Doctrinal Class to introduce our Winter Study on Uses. 
From Your
CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE
Thank you for the financial contributions you have made this year! And if not already your habit, please consider joining your friends in supporting the Kempton New Church and School: we depend completely on donations. Our treasurer, Ian Keal, will gladly accept personal checks or cash gifts any time before December 31 for year-end tax credit.
Expressing Gratitude to Our Pastors:
The offertory on Christmas Eve is offered to our pastors in recognition of and appreciation 
for their service to our society.

Thank you, and Happy Christmas to all!

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Great News: Gavin and Declan Stewart will be arriving in Kempton on Wednesday, December 19 – to stay! We heartily join Anthea and Lauren in happy anticipation. 
Craft Sale at KNC! This Saturday, December 1, 10:00 A.M. to 12:00 P.M. You don't want to miss this event! There are over 20 vendors who have been preparing for weeks, maybe even months! This is your best chance for a local, one-stop shopping experience. Bring your quarters and a bunch of bills (ones are always good!), and you’ll be set. See you there! If you are still hoping to be a vendor and haven’t talked to me, please do so soon. I’ve never had to turn anyone away, but things are getting tight. Thanks – Jen McQueen
You are Invited to Light a Spiral Garden on Saturday, December 1, to celebrate the Lord as the center of Christmas and all else. Please be seated in the society room by 6:00 p.m.  After young families have walked the spiral and departed (upon a signal), adults and teens who have stayed on will be welcome to take their turn. “When I fall I will arise; when I sit in darkness the Lord will be a light to me” (Micah 7:8).
You are Warmly Invited to a Christmas Dance Recital on Friday, December 14, at 3:00 P.M. in the Society Room.  Presented by our own Janina Smith’s Dance Steps Studio (free of charge). Janina teaches children from age three to high school and has put together a little show to get you into the Christmas spirit.  Snacks and juice will be for sale to raise money for our school addition. If you would like to help with treats, please let me know.                               
                          Thanks – Tabitha Judson 

“Let the Little Children Come Unto Me”: An article by Kathy Schrock with this title has been published in the latest T.A. Journal and is attached here, too, for those who would like to read it. 

The Society Mail Boxes will soon be up for any Christmas cards you might want to send to society friends. We thank the Jungés for this thoughtful yearly gift, which is located in the hallway between the church and school. 

Seasons Greetings from the School Expansion Fund Team: Thank you! Because of your thoughtful donations, we have just $114,000 left to raise. We are getting close! 

Report on the School Expansion Project: Despite the rainy, blustery weather, we are making good progress. Brandon, Dan, Cade, Levi, and others have completed the roof framing, in preparation for Ted LaMastra and his roofing crew who are beginning this week. Thank you to all those who helped with the roof trusses and various other tasks. We estimate that these efforts saved us about $5000. Brandon asks those who need to turn in a time card to leave a message on his phone with the hours. Thank you for all your outstanding efforts.                                          
                – Roger Schrock, Owner’s Representative

Getting Ready for Our Winter Study – USES: All those planning to take part are invited to organize themselves into groups. Classes begin the first or second week of January, depending on when individual groups are ready to start. We will meet once a week for six weeks in the homes of people who volunteer to be hosts. Booklets of passages from Scripture and Doctrine will be provided ahead of time for each week (available after church, at the church office, or at our website). If you would like to be part of a group, please talk to each other and/or call the church office for help. (In order for “the office” to be helpful, it’s good if you tell Lawson or Carla about groups that form, or if you would like to host a class.) Thanks. 
Dance Pointe Studio (in Hamburg) proudly presents “The Nutcracker”: Sunday, December 9, Hamburg Area High School Auditorium. Shows at 1:00 and 5:00 P.M.  Tickets / $15. Participating are McQueens (Shannah and Emma) and Fritches (Delia and Cecily). 

*     *     *     *     *     *     *

ANNIVERSARIES

Love truly conjugial is only with those who earnestly desire wisdom, and therefore progress in wisdom more and more. The Lord foresees them and provides conjugial love for them… For wisdom and this love are inseparable companions.           Conjugial Love 98
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Richard and Louise Gardam

on the 22nd – 45 years

Kevin and Susan Henriques

on the 22nd – 33 years

Christopher and Heather Smith

on the 30th – 24 years

Brett and Karla Buick

on the 31st – 22 years

*     *     *     *     *     *     *

ANNOUNCEMENTS Cont.
15 Authentic Pashmina Scarves for Sale: Available in a variety of solid colors, each bearing intricate hand-embroidered borders. Made from the pashm (wool) of cashmere goats from the Pamir Mountain region of northeastern Afghanistan. The embroidery takes an Afghan woman two weeks to complete.  Purchased on the famed Chicken Street in Kabul for $50 each (after some gentle bargaining), I am selling them for $135 each (maybe you can bargain me down to $125?).  I’m hoping to be at the Kempton craft sale (Saturday, December 1), but feel free to contact me by phone beforehand for the best selection. Stay warm this winter with a beautiful piece of wearable Afghan art! Ben Pendleton 
4 Years-Old-and-Under Eat Free at the Kempton Fire Company Spaghetti Suppers. First Friday of every month now through May 3, 6:00-8:30 P.M.  All-you-can-eat spaghetti and salad bar, plus drink and a dessert. $10 (adult) and $5 (kids). Next up: December 7. 

Steph Eden (Latta) will be performing at Stony Run Inn on Thursday, December 6, 6:00-8:00 P.M., barring another round of snow. Guest musicians may possibly join her.  Reservations recommended.
A BIT MORE
Given—This Day

We cannot tell the stars

or number the sands of the shore

but we can look to the East 

and answer the knock at our door. 

We can watch for and follow one star,
walk on in the narrow way, 

fed by the heavenly bread

given to us each day

and come in time to know the worth

of the Word this day come down to earth.

                                            – Lyris Hyatt
White Fields 

In the winter time we go
Walking in the fields of snow;

Where there is no grass at all;
Where the top of every wall, 

Every fence, and every tree,
Is as white as white can be.

II

Pointing out the way we came,

—Every one of them the same— 

All across the fields there be
Prints in silver filigree;

And our mothers always know,
By the footprints in the snow,

Where it is the children go.

                         – James Stephens
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